GAMBLING POLICY WORKING GROUP

WEDNESDAY 1 JULY 2009 AT 2.16pm
PRESENT:

Councillors Morton and Mrs Styth

Officers:

J Messenger – Licensing Manager



C Liddle – Principal Solicitor



R Rooney – Trainee Committee Clerk

GPWG.01/09

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Mrs Farmer.

GPWG.01/09

GAMBLING ACT 2005 – STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY

The Chairman welcomed Mr Blaylock, law student, to the meeting.
The Licensing Manager submitted report LDS.54/09 regarding the implications of the Gambling Act including time scales and the consultation process.

The Licensing Manager reminded Members that the Gambling Act 2005 had received Royal Assent in April 2005 and that one of the major requirements of the local authority would be the formulation and consultation on its Statement of Gambling Policy.  An officer working group from the six district authorities met and produced a draft Statement of Gambling Policy which had been adopted by full Council in December 2006.

The Licensing Manager stated that it was nearly three years since the first policy had been published and reminded Members that it had to be reviewed and a new policy had to be published by 3 January 2010 to take effect on 31 January 2010.

The Licensing Manager explained that the county officer group had considered the policy review and following advice from LACORS, the Gambling Commission and the DCMS they had made minor amendments to the existing policy to reflect new guidance.  The Licensing Manager had circulated version 1 of the Draft and explained that the significant changes had been highlighted in red.  He added that the advice from the DCMS was that the policies have not been challenged and as long as they were updated, no major amendments were considered necessary.  This however, would be subject to the results of the consultation.

.
The Licensing Manager explained that the recommendation from the officer working group was that a period of 12 weeks should be allowed from 3 July 2009 to 25 September 2009.  The consultation would take place with a number of statutory organisations and companies in the trade who had been identified as having an interest in the area.  In addition a number of other organisations or individuals would be consulted where it was thought they may be of assistance in the process, or had requested a copy of the draft policy.
The Licensing Manager outlined the timescales in relation to the publication of the policy and recommended that the Group met again 
RESOLVED – 1) That the consultation process be agreed

2) That the current position with regard to the implementation dates and Council Committee dates be noted.

3) That Members consider the list of organisations that need to be consulted and report any additions to the Licensing Office.

(The meeting ended 2.18pm)
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